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artist statement -  This body of work focuses on the wattle, Australia's national flower and the 
banksia, an Australian icon. Being heavy nectar producers, they play a  vital part  in the food 
chain of Australian wildlife  supporting  nectarivorous birds, insects and mammals. Historically 
they are an  integral part of aboriginal culture and a key source for food, building, toolmaking, 
hunting and health.   
Holding prominence in the Australian bush with both ecological and cultural significance, the 
wattle and banksia are quintessentially the metaphoric fabric of my current art practice.  The 
blooms are symbols,  totems  for the human form and highlights personality traits akin to the 
growth characteristics of the plant form.  The iridescent flowerings represent the women in my 
family, their blooms tell stories of colonial and pastoral endurance, the attribute of hope, the 
evanescence of human life that has gone before me. The dominant use of yellow, the  flush of 
early spring embodies fertility of mind and body and hints at the women we are and are to 
become.  

1.  Currawang Collar: Strength and support 

2.  Gold Dust Wattle: Fertility 

3.   Golden Wreath Wattle  - remembrance. Bloom where you are planted. 

4.  Bush Blossom -   providence: nationally awarded finalist - Minnawarra Art Awards.  
   
This is my nephew Ru. A big hearted child that loves and is loved.   He is the seed of the idea 
that created this series of paintings ‘Nectar ‘ whereby the botanical blooms represent the 
personality of the sitter.  He is painted encircled in a glow of golden wattle blossom and 
embodies the lightness of childhood.  I cant help but look at him and reflect on the magic of my 
childhood and the wonder of my own shaping. It is my hope as an artist this ‘Nectar’ exhibition 
will plant seeds for your own reflection. 

5. The Way Home 2# - Yellow Lantern Banksia: Guidance, courage & confidence 

6. Bloom Burst  -  Coming into being, the finding of oneself. 



7.  Nectar Ambrosia 2: Represents synergy and remembrance - acknowledges the symbiotic 
relationship between the Wattle and the Wattle Birds. For me, the Wattle Birds represent past   
generational relationships, the shaping of these characters and how they influences subsequent 
generations. 

8.  Mulga Bloom Crown -  Stillness. Mindfulness and coming into being. 

9.  Nectar Ambrosia 2: Represents synergy and remembrance - acknowledges the symbiotic 
relationship between the Wattle and the Wattle Birds. For me, the Wattle Birds represent past  
generational relationships, the shaping of these characters and how they influences subsequent 
generations. 

10.  The Way Home - Yellow Lantern Banksia: Guidance. protection. Security. 

11.   Harvest - Generational love - the singing of and passing down of stories, of  
knowledge, of all things woman 

12. Nectar 2: Represents tranquillity and harmony within ourselves and with our landscape. 

13.   Gold Dust Wattle 2#  - Courage & courage to understand & embrace oneself.  


